Total response to statement by Geoffrey Van Orden, MEP, regarding its presence in Burma
The Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Total to respond to the following segment from a BBC Newsnight report, aired on Thursday 27 September 2007:

‘Newsnight moderator: “The European Parliament voted to increase the pressure of sanctions on the Burmese regime, but there are obstacles to a more muscular EU stance.”

Geoffrey Van Orden, MEP, Foreign Affairs Committee, European Parliament: “There are always some member states that try and find ways of getting around their own rules, and I think again with Burma, this has been a problem.  I mean for example, the French oil firm Total is one of the major investors in Burma.  They’ve got a lot of interests there and I think they have to be wound down.  And they’ve been a sort of a lobby, if you like, for the [Burma] government.  And so that sort of resistance has to be overcome.”’

Total sent the following response:
1 October 2007
As a response to the Honourable Geoffrey van Orden's statement on Total’s presence in Myanmar, we wish to answer that we believe there is a close link between economic development and the progress of human rights. Boycotts and divestment policies simply hurt the people and delay the return of the targeted country to the international community, especially when the country in question is outside the mainstream of the global economy. This opinion is widely shared by a great number of experts worldwide, as well as of governments in Europe and in south-east Asia.  Their position stems from historical analyses and not from any pressure supposedly exerted by Total on the French government, as Mr van Orden says.

We know that if our presence in Myanmar were ended, we would immediately be replaced by other operators who might not apply the same social or ethical standards. There would be no real impact on the Burmese State’s revenues or on the political debate, but there would certainly be a negative effect on its people.  We fail to understand how the replacement of responsible players and the consequent deterioration in the economic conditions of the Burmese people can help Myanmar rejoining the international community.
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